WDOPP MINUTES

	Meeting Title
	Winchester District Older Persons Partnership (WDOPP) Meeting

	Meeting Purpose
	Quarterly Meeting

	Meeting Date
	 24th April 2025

	Meeting Time
	10:00am

	Meeting Location
	St John’s Winchester Community Room & via Teams

	Attendees present 

	Gillian Heath (GH), Anne Green (AG), Suzie Bravington (SB) all of St John’s Winchester, Kate Lancaster (KL) Bluebird Care, Daniel Langridge (DL) Bluebird Care, Di Castle (DC) Brendoncare, Clarie Boyd-Lesley (CBL) Brendoncare, Tony Winterton (TW) Home Instead, Sheena Webster (SW) and Lesley Loughridge (LL) Chat Tea Cafe, Zoe Jones (ZJ) Embracing Age, Fiona Mackintosh (FM) HILS, Hannah Shave (HS) MHS, Sian Griffiths (SG) St Clements, Graham Topping (GT) Rotary Club, Jane Gill (JG) Winchester Radio, Anna O’Brien (AO) Winchester Radio and Dementia Friendly Winchester, Jilly Woodhead (JW) Winchester Cathedral, Janet Sparkes (JS) Winchester Baptist Church, Stella Thurston (ST) Winchester City Council, Anna Miles (AM) Action Hampshire, Vanda Baker (VB) Colten Care, Dawn Saunders (DS) Winchester Avery Heights.


	Apologies
	Sarah Weekes (SW), Sarah Moor (SM) Manor Life, Pamela Gilbert (PG) Anna Chaplaincy, Jane Chuhan (JC) Winchester City Council, Melissa Fletcher (MF) Winchester City Council, Liz Murray (LM) Valley Leisure, Lizzie Sawyer (LS) Move Momentum, Alicia Arrow (AA) The Princess Royal Trust for Carers in Hampshire, Liv Thomlinson (LT) Citizens Advice) Toni Biondi (TB) Winchester Baptist Church, Hannah Jones (HJ) Play to the crowd, Shane O'Connell  (SO) Elder Life Fitness, Amanda Watkins (AW) Move Momentum, Liv Thomlinson (Citizens Advice Winchester),
Michael Pearce (PCN) who was due to speak to us about Bowl Cancer Screening Programme. This will be rearranged for a future date.
Mike Newman, Hampshire County Council who was due to talk about social isolation. This will be rearranged for a future date. 
 

	Minutes
	Gillian Heath (GH) (SJW)




	Discussions

	Agenda Item No:
	

	1
	Welcome by Anne Green (Chair)
AG welcomed everyone to the meeting. For those who have not been able to attend the meeting we will issue the minutes to them via email. 

AG advised everyone that if they wanted to communicate any information, please let GH know, who will circulate any information to the WDOPP members.  
AG noted that if anyone else would like to host the WDOPP meetings please do get in touch and let us know. GT wanted it noted that we are very happy with SW chairing the meeting, and content for her to continue unless anyone else would like to host future meetings.
Confirmation of last meeting minutes

The minutes were confirmed and approved. GT thanked SW for all the times she has previously hosted the WDOPP meetings and would like her to continue to do so. 
Welcome to any new members.
AG welcomed Daniel Langridge and Kate Lancaster both from Blue Bird Care. We also welcomed Claire Boyd-Lesley who joined us from Brendoncare.



	2
	Speaker one – Anna Miles, Community Projects Officer from Action Hampshire 

Presentation attached and information emailed. 


	3
	Updates 
AG asked members to speak about any updates. It was noted that Dementia Action Week is coming up from the Monday the 19th of May to Sunday the 25th of May 2025.

AO (Winchester Radio and Dementia Friendly Winchester) spoke about the history of Dementia Awareness and the beginnings of supporting people with Dementia in Hampshire. The Dementia Friendly Winchester high street was started in October 2013. The Action group came into action in 2015. We are now celebrating the 10-year anniversary of Dementia Friendly Winchester. There are several groups running, so we are all collaborating together to support people living with dementia or caring for those with dementia. AO noted TW from Home Instead, who has organised dementia friendly screening at The Every Man Cinema. This is a wonderful service that supports people with dementia so they can embrace a normal enjoyable activity with their loved ones, in a safe supported space. AO noted it was so important to connect people and raise awareness and provide support to those who need it. AO also noted there are several singing groups that take part in raising awareness for dementia. 
This year to celebrate Dementia Action Week (Monday the 19th of May to Sunday the 25th of May 2025). We are planning on organising several events throughout the week, working together with a variety of charities and groups. These events will get published on Winchester Radio and Hampshire Chronicle. 

We are planning to work closely with TW (Home Instead) to organise the educational dementia bus. This will be parked outside the Guildhall in Winchester on Friday the 23rd of May 2025, which will give the opportunity for people to experience what it would be like to live with dementia. TW and AO expressed how valuable the experience is for anyone who is caring for someone living with dementia. 
AG noted that St John’s Winchester will have their regular Monday afternoon memory well being group at the Everyone Active Leisure Centre in Winchester, between 1:00 pm and 3:00 pm. In partnership with the leisure centre they will be running an additional group in dementia action week on Wednesday 21st of May from 1:15 pm to 3:15 pm. Everyone Active have funded our chair yoga group on a Monday and movement for mind on the Wednesday, so we are really thankful for their support. Our colleagues from Hand in Hand will be there on the Wednesday to inform people of our services, along with Everyone Active will share information on other activities people can get involved in. One of these sessions will be signing for the brain.  
Winchester Baptist Church will offer a service on Sunday morning (25th of May 2025) in light of Dementia Action Week. 

It was noted there would be several dementia friendly screenings at The Every Man Cinema that week.

There will also be coffee mornings and afternoons. Dementia Friendly Winchester will have a calendar of all the events taking place throughout Winchester which will be available. 

If anyone would like to take part or can offer an activity, please do get in touch with AO at anna.obrien@winchester.radio 

AO noted that Andover mind held a contract specifically for a dementia support service which was given a decade ago and have now lost the contract. From September, the charity, Princess Royal Trust for Carers now have the care provider contract for Hampshire County Council. They are now providing support for those living with dementia but it’s not exclusively a dementia support service. 

AO noted that Hampshire Isle of Wight Dementia Action Alliance group are mapping out any organisations that are taking part or wish to be involved in dementia support services. Please do get in touch with AO should you wish to be involved. 

AG noted although we are speaking a lot about dementia during this meeting, because Dementia Action Week is coming up, the WDOPP meetings are not primary all about dementia. We are a collective group of people support older people in Winchester and that includes a variety of topics and activities from various organisations and charities.

JS (Winchester Baptist Church) provide a monthly service with tea and cakes, along with a monthly visits to Matilda place. 
SW (Chatty Café) noted that they are only open once a month at Badger Farm Community Centre. It is hugely popular, and the numbers are increasing all the time. SW and her volunteers would like some further dementia awareness training and would be thankful for any information and leaflets they could pass onto the people they support. Please do send any information or leaflets to info@chat-tea.co.uk so they can signpost to other organisations. 

ST (Winchester City Council) noted that next time we will meet Jane Chuhan next time who will represent Winchester City Council. The Council is dedicated to supporting people with dementia. ST noted that they are continuing to provide digital support services and community hubs. They are concentrating their efforts on food poverty within communities. WCC is also focusing on a project called ‘Live longer, better’ supporting people to get more active. 
HS (MHA) noted their activities in Winchester and Arlesford. A new walking group has been very popular. They are planning their summer outing and hoping to take part in the dementia action week by organising a signing group. 
DL and KL from Blue Bird Care noted that they are facilitating short recovery packages and working closely with GPs and the discharge teams. Blue Bird Care is also interested in sponsoring different groups and charities so do get in touch with them. 

CBL (Brendoncare) spoke about a drop in afternoon at St Giles View on the 14th of May supported by the admiral nurses here at St John’s. CBL is starting a new support group for men at St Giles View, so they are starting this group to help the residents connect with other men. 

JW (Winchester Cathedral) has a group called Tea at three which is on the third Monday of the month, bar August and December. JW would also like leaflets to distribute to those she encounters. 
DC (Brendoncare) noted they have quite a few community clubs, mostly happening in the Otterbourne Hill community hub. They are continuing to expand community clubs in hubs within their homes, the next site that will offer these clubs will be Knightwood. 
TW (Home Instead) noted how popular their singing for the brain groups are doing. TW is involved with Every Man Cinema and SIM screening. On Thursday the 22nd of May, Home Instead will hold a market stall that will be full of information and leaflets to share with the community. 
GT (Rotary) gave positive feedback about the group and emphasised how important it is that we communicate with each other. He thanked the WDOPP for facilitating the networking opportunity for us all. 

FM (HILS) has just modified more textured meals for people with swallowing difficulties. FM noted there are projects happening in the future and will keep us up to date with what’s happening once they are confirmed. 

VB (Colden Care) noted they are reinstating their tea and togetherness group; this is to be confirmed so it doesn’t clash with other coffee mornings. VB is organising a classical musical event for Dementia Action Week, details to be confirmed. 
Zoe Jones (Embracing Age) covers the whole of Hampshire. She has a lot of referrals from people in care homes in Winchester who would really benefit from a befriending service. If any of the groups would be able to assist Zoe with this or know who could help her referrals, please do get in touch with Zoe on zoe@embracingage.org.uk 

DS (Winchester Heights) is holding a VE day carers event for Dementia Action Week on the 22nd of May from 2:30pm to 4:30pm. 
SB (St John’s) noted we are now taking referrals for the hand in hand service. The criteria is anyone over 55, lives within a 5 mile radius of the Winchester area and not living in a care homes. St Johns is offering a befriending support service for those who need it.
SG (PCN) spoke about the need for social prescribing and GH to circulate SG’s flyer via email to the WDOPP group.
AO (Winchester Radio) is based in Winchester Hospital and will take part in Dementia Action Week. AO asked for any uplifting stories to please be shared with her at news@winchester.radio 

GT noted there is a service at the Winchester Cathedral for VE day on the 11th of May 2025 at 3:30 pm. 
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	Any other business
GH reminded everyone that if they wished for anything to be circulated to the WDOPP members please email GH and she will forward any information on to everyone.

(TW) Home Instead would like to discuss Chesil Lodge in the next meeting. 
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	Date and location of next meeting –at 10:00 am in the Community Room at St John’s Winchester. 
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